Required Live Scan Background Fingerprinting Instructions – 2022
READ ENTIRE MEMO CAREFULLY
As a requirement of employment or volunteering, all individuals must successfully be fingerprinted prior to their start date with the CSULB Research Foundation regardless of whether or not they have been fingerprinted in the past. No exceptions. The scan is valid for 1 year. 

WHERE DO I GO TO BE SCANNED? 
	Facility
	Phone # 
	Hours of Operation

	Mail Services, Etc.

2892 N Bellflower Blvd

Long Beach, CA 90815
	562-377-1212

Contact - Barbie
	Hours – 8:30-6:00 M-F; 
10-2 Sat




WHAT INFORMATION IS NEEDED / REQUIRED BY THE FINGERPRINTING FACILITY? 
	Agency Name/Address/Contact
	ORI and DOJ Mail Codes
	Billing Code
	Level of Service
	Documents Required

	CSULB Research Foundation 6300 State University Dr.#332
Long Beach, CA 90815 

Phone - 562-985-7949

Contact: Stephanie Moreno, 
HR Director
	ORI - A8506

DOJ Mail Code – 10384
	Provide the name of your camp/project on the “Your Number” line toward the bottom of the “Request or Live Scan Service Form-BCIA 8016”.
	DOJ Level scan only for Non-Profit Entity 
(FBI level scan is not needed)


	Take this guide sheet and the “Request or Live Scan Service Form-BCIA 8016” with you to the facility.
Bring State Issued ID (Driver’s License, DMV ID, Passport) 

Know your Social Security number – actual card not required.


IS THERE A COST? 
If scanning at the facility listed above, there will not be a charge. The program will receive a monthly invoice for scans done for their program during the month. 

WHEN CAN I GET THIS DONE? 
Any time prior to your start date with the CSULB Research Foundation. It is best to have this done well in advance because you may not start work before the Research Foundation HR Department receives clearance from the CA Department of Justice. The scan process should take approximately 10-15 minutes. You will have to present a valid State issued picture ID in order to be scanned.  

HOW LONG UNTIL RESULTS ARE PROVIDED TO THE CSULB RESEARCH FOUNDATION? 
Results will be received by CSULB Research Foundation HR as early as 24 hours after being scanned. Individuals with a more extensive background (employment, experiences, involvement, etc.) will take longer – could take approximately a week to 3 weeks. Notification will be sent to your Project Director once you have been cleared. Your official start date may not be before results are received by Research Foundation HR and communicated to the program.  

The results of the scan are kept completely confidential. Any negative results will be shared directly with the Project Director, as necessary, after careful review. Negative results will not necessarily result in an individual not being hired, but it could. No one is allowed to work prior to successfully being scanned and cleared by the CA Department of Justice, as well as, having submitted completed employment paperwork to the Research Foundation HR department. 

Questions? Please contact: 
	Stephanie Moreno, HR Director

Phone - 562-985-7949

E-mail - Stephanie.Moreno@csulb.edu
	Stephanie Barrios, Assoc. Dir HR

Phone – 562-985-7950

E-mail – Stephanie.Barrios@csulb.edu
	Christina Bedolla-Solorzano, HR Asst.
Phone – 562-985-7485

E-mail – Christina.Bedolla@csulb.edu


